
October 14, 2019 

Bloomfield, Iowa 

Boardroom-Courthouse 

8:30 A.M. 

 

 The Davis County Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Monday, October 14, 

2019, with Chairman Alan Yahnke and Members Matt Greiner and Ron Bride present. 

 

Ron Bride made motion, seconded by Matt Greiner and carried unanimously, to approve 

the agenda. 

 

 Ron Bride made motion, seconded by Matt Greiner and carried unanimously, to approve 

and sign the Minutes of Monday, October 7, 2019. 

 

 During public comments, a county resident had a complaint about road maintainer 

operation. 

 

The Board met with custodian Randy Norman, who reported on various maintenance 

projects around the courthouse and courtyard.  

 

The Board met with Engineer Ryan Schock, who reported that usual blading and rock 

hauling continue; right of way papers were signed with three landowners; and office manager 

position was filled.  Ron Bride made motion, seconded by Matt Greiner and carried 

unanimously, to sign utility permit for Southern Iowa Electric Cooperative. 

 

 The Board met with Nancy Clancy, who requested a letter of support for the Davis 

County Guerilla Raid Society and also asked the Board to consider use of the County as a 

recipient for a pass-through grant.   Ron Bride made motion, seconded by Matt Greiner and 

carried unanimously, to sign the requested letter of support and to agree that the County may be 

used as a recipient for a pass-through grant. 

 

 The Board met with John Schroeder, Davis County Development Corporation director, 

who presented a comparison report on the growth of property assessments in the Industrial Park. 

 

The Board met with Recorder Megan Clyman and discussed employee wellness program; 

Matt Greiner made motion, seconded by Ron Bride and carried unanimously, to make six-month 

memberships to Mutchler Community Center available to full-time employees. 

 

Discussion concerning previous request for financial support of the Babe Ruth facilities 

was tabled until next week. 

 

All Board members reported on committee meetings attended. 

 

There were no claims to approve this week. 

 

Matt Greiner moved to adjourn; Ron Bride seconded; carried unanimously. 

             

             

       _____________________________ 

     

 

       _____________________________ 

ATTEST:   LINDA HUMPHREY 

       DAVIS COUNTY AUDITOR AND 

COMMISSIONER OF ELECTIONS _____________________________ 

 


